
Dear Parishioners, 
 

Today the Church celebrates the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and 

Blood of Christ, also called Corpus Christi. It is an opportunity to      

reflect on the mystery of the Eucharist and consider its various 

benefits in the life of the Church. This solemnity invites us to manifest 

our faith and   devotion to this Most Holy Sacrament.  
 

The Solemnity promotes the awareness that the Holy Eucharist is the         

Sacrament of Body and Blood of Jesus received in the appearance of the 

bread and wine. The Solemnity of Corpus Christi is the feast that exalts our faith in 

the real presence of Jesus Christ in the Eucharist and in the Church. The Eucharist 

builds the Church as well as the community that shares in it.  
 

The Sacrament of the Eucharist has many evocations: it is a memorial of the      

Passion of the Lord, it is a Banquet of unity, it is an anticipation of the divine life that 

we will share with Christ in Heaven, and the source and summit of our Christian life. 

Therefore, it is necessary for us to remember and proclaim what we celebrate, 

hence the memorial acclamation of “when we eat this bread and drink this cup 

we proclaim your death o Lord, until you come again”. We should become like 

Jesus in whom we have Communion. 
 

Furthermore, the Eucharist is a gift from God that teaches us that “man does not   

only live on human bread but on everything that comes from the mouth of God”. The         

Eucharist assures us of the Lord's special help in crossing the desert of life until      

reaching the eternal banquet. Eating the flesh of the Lord and drinking his blood is to 

dwell in Him and He in us.  
 

The Eucharistic devotion has two dimensions: its celebration, which is the 

mass, and its preservation in the tabernacle for the sick, and adoration. The 

main devotion to the Eucharist is its celebration and communion as a memorial of 

Jesus Christ, and this is properly the Holy Mass. 
 

The Corpus Christi Procession is part of this Solemnity and it is our public 

witness and veneration of the Holy Eucharist in order to become in some 

form, bread broken and wine shared for our brothers and sisters who are our 

companions on the journey. We are people who must let ourselves be           

transformed. May the Lord Jesus, made visible by the heavenly gift of the Eucharist, 

bless our families and our parish. 
 

Fr. Francisco Evangelista 
 

The Archdiocese of Brisbane acknowledges that the journey of reconciliation is not 

always easy. All Catholics are called to pray for the openness to be guided by God 

as we work together towards mutual understanding, respect and growth. 

The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ - 2nd June 2024 

Next Sunday: Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time      Genesis 3:9-15   2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1  Mark 13:20-35 

Monday 3rd June 
Sts Charles Lwanga & 

Companions 
 

   8.15am Morning Prayer 
   8.30am Mass  
 

Tuesday 4th June 
 

   8.15am Morning Prayer 
   8.30am Mass  
   9.30am Bible Study 
 7.00pm Adoration 
 

Wednesday 5th June 
St Boniface 

 

   8.15am Morning Prayer 
   8.30am Mass 
 9.00am Rosary 
 

Thursday 6th June 
 

   7.50am Christian Meditation 
   8.45am Morning Prayer 
   9.00am Mass 
    
Friday 7th June 
The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 

 

   8.15am Morning Prayer 
   8.30am Mass  
   9.00am Adoration 
 10.00am Anointing Mass 
 10.00am Legion of Mary 
 

Saturday 8th June 
The Immaculate Heart of the 

Blessed Virgin Mary 
 

10.00am Rosary & Novena 
11.00am Reconciliation 
  2.30pm Charismatic Prayer 
 (English) 
  5.00pm Reconciliation 
  6.00pm Mass  
 

Sunday 9th June 
10th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

  6.30am Mass  
  8.00am Mass  
  9.15am Mass  
10.30am Mass  

  6.00pm Mass (Youth)  

 

  

 Calamvale, Kuraby, Macgregor, Parkinson, Robertson, Runcorn, Stretton, Sunnybank, Sunnybank Hills 
   

  Our Lady of Lourdes Church, 121 Mains Road, Sunnybank    

Parish Office (adjacent to Church, Sunnybank)    Ph: 3345 3766         Office Hours  Monday - Friday, 8.30 am - 4pm 
   

 Post:  PO Box 32, Sunnybank, QLD 4109        Web: www.olol.com.au        Email:  sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 
 

   Priests:  Fr Enoch Iheme   (Parish Priest)                     Fr Francisco Evangelista   (Associate Pastor)  

Last Supper by Juan de Flandes,  
c. 1490-1500. Aspley House, UK 



The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ (Year B) 
 

First Reading: Deuteronomy Exodus 24:3-8 While it is Moses and the people who prepare the offering, it is the Lord 
who makes the covenant.  
 

Second Reading: Hebrews 9:11-15 In Christ, God has renewed and re-imagined the covenant made with all creation.  
 

Gospel: Mark 14:12-16, 22-26 Our feast takes its cue from the last meal of Jesus with his followers.  
 

  Moore, Gerard. "Body and Blood of Christ - 6 June 2024." Pastoral Liturgy 54, no. 2 (2024): 1-6.  

PARISH COMMUNITY WEEKEND 
 

Come celebrate with us this weekend, 1 & 2 

June at the usual Masses and share a ‘cuppa’ 

and meet new and old friends. The Welcoming Group 

invites you to stay for a while after Mass and get to know 

your fellow parishioners. See you there! 

SUNNYBANK CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP 
 

 

The Charismatic Prayer Group will be meeting: 
 

 

Saturday 1 June - Spanish Prayer Meeting  

Saturday 8 June - English Prayer Meeting 

Saturday 15 June - Spanish Prayer Meeting 

Saturday 22 June - English Prayer Meeting 

Saturday 29 June - Spanish Prayer Meeting 
 

Held in the Media Room, 2:30pm to 5pm.  

All Welcome! Contact the parish office for more info. 

2024 SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish, Sunnybank 
 

Sacrament of Confirmation 
 

Children aged 8 to 10 are eligible for this year’s          

Sacramental Program, which begins with Confirmation. 

Registration are now closed. 
 

Key Formation Session 1: 

 Sunday 2nd June, 3pm 

 OLOL Primary School Auditorium 
 

Key Formation Session 2: 

 Sunday 9th June, 3pm 

 OLOL Primary School Auditorium 
 

Rehearsal: 

 Sunday 16th June, 3pm 

 Our Lady of Lourdes Church 
 

Sacrament of Confirmation: 

 Thursday 20 June, 6pm 

 Our Lady of Lourdes Church 
 

If you have any questions, please email the parish office 

at: pa.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 

Second Monday of the Month Coffee Morning 
 

When: Monday 10 June 9:30am 

Where: Chatterbox Coffee Shop,  

Sunnybank Hills Shoppingtown,  

661 Compton Road, Sunnybank Hills. 

All are welcome! 

MULTICULTURAL WEEKEND 2024 
 

Each year Our Lady of Lourdes Parish celebrates the many cultures that create our wonderful community.      

These cultures enrich every aspect of our parish life. 
 

When: Saturday 15 June at 6pm  Vigil Mass 

  Sunday 16 June at 10.30am Mass 

  Sunday 16 June at  6pm Youth Mass 
 

This year, we would like to spread the celebration across all 

three masses. We are encouraging and inviting our        

wonderful diverse parishioners to join us as we celebrate  

our individual and collective heritage. 
 

By “bringing a plate” for the celebration after mass. 

We ask that: 

 - No Hot Food as we will be unable to warm food that day 

 - Finger Food ONLY 

 - All food to be delivered to the Media Room before the  

   respective Mass. 
 

Contact the organising group via 

youth.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au  

Archdiocese of Brisbane Safeguarding Commitment 
   

The Archdiocese has zero tolerance for all forms of abuse and is committed to safeguarding 
everyone involved in its activities, ministries and services. 

The safety and wellbeing of children and adults-at-risk is paramount. 

NO CHANGE to 
Saturday 6pm Vigil Mass 
Sunday 6pm Youth Mass 
Weekday Mass 

mailto:pa.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au
mailto:youth.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au


Your Prayers Are Asked For: 
 

Recently deceased: Damian Gambley, Barisa Cicak, Fr Jim Smith, Agnes Hyland, Carlos Guevarra,  
 

Those with anniversaries & others who have died: Viterbo De Castro, Wenceslao Delos Santos,  
Angela Macapobre, Rogelio Macapobre, Alfredo Macapobre, Jerome Pereira, Michael Barrett,  
Mannie Gounden, Elvira Pontarollo, Peter McSweeney, Kenneth Ward, Irene Elford 
 

Those who are unwell: Janette Downing, John Cassidy, John Galea, Aida Morazan, Adrianna Torres,  
Fr Pan Jordan, Cesar Ceballos, Luis Martinez, Marta Noyola, Greg De Souza 

ANOINTING MASS & MORNING TEA 
 

First Friday Anointing Mass will be held on  

Friday 7 June at 10am. This will be followed by 

Morning Tea in the Avocado Room. 
 

All are welcome, see you there! 

CARE FOR OUR COMMON HOME 

AND ITS PEOPLE  
 

Living our vocation to be protectors of God's       

handiwork is essential to a life of virtue; it is not an 

optional or a secondary aspect of our Christian      

experience." Laudato Si' n 217  
 

How might we truly listen to the cry of the earth, the cry of 

our land? These cries might arise from the cacophony of 

birds in our backyards, the scarred earth yielding minerals 

for our mobile phones, choked rubbish receptacles    

overflowing with poisoned packaging, or the wound of 

defiled sacred sites of the First Peoples. 
 

Actions you might consider this week: 
 

Head: Investigate the ecological impact of your personal 

and corporate purchasing power and investments.      

Access a free carbon calculating tool here  

carbonpositiveaustralia.org.au/calculate/  
 

Heart: Reflect anew on Dr Miriam-Rose Ungunmerr   

Baumann's Dadirri video 

  
 

Hands: Make a conscious effort to choose more         

sustainable options in your life, shrink your carbo impact 

and pollution in big and small ways 

INVITATION TO A HEALING MASS 
 

Are you in need of healing prayer for you or your         

family? The people of the Archdiocese are invited to    

attend a healing Mass at St Mary Magdalene's Church, 

51 Cecil Road, Bardon, Friday, 7th June at 7.30pm.  
 

Contact Len on 0421 977 849 or lenpatairey@gmail.com 

for more information. 

SAFEGUARDING TRAINING - ONLINE WEBINAR 
 

Keeping up to date with Safeguarding 

Training is essential for clergy, parish  

employees and parish volunteers. It is a 

requirement under the National Catholic 

Safeguarding Standards for this training 

to be completed every two years. 
 

One way to do so is through these Safeguarding Services 

run webinars, but there are also video links on the  

Archdiocese of Brisbane website. 
 

Evening Webinar: Wednesday 12 June, 6:30pm. 

 Register here: https://shorturl.at/iCJUU  
Daytime Webinar: Wednesday 19 June, 10:30am. 

 Register here: https://shorturl.at/CPMLQ  

MESSAGE FROM THE LSR 
 

Many thanks to all parish volunteers, both new 

and returning. I know the safe guarding aspect 

can be a little daunting so we have tried to 

make it as simple as possible.  

The Safeguarding training video needs to be viewed   

every 2 years. Valid blue cards are for those dealing with 

youth and vulnerable populations. A valid police check for 

those dealing with money and keys. If you have any   

queries, concerns or not sure what you need to do, 

please contact myself or the  Parish office for help.  

Welcome aboard! Lets work together to keep the parish 

safe. Much appreciation,  
 

Your Local Safeguarding Representative. 

Please keep Michael My Van Tran and Bradley Davies in 

your prayers as they receive Holy Orders. Their           

Ordination to the Priesthood will be on the Feast of the 

Sacred on Friday 7 June at 7pm at the Cathedral of   

St Stephen. 
 

You are welcome to join them in person or online via the 

Archdiocese of Brisbane YouTube page. 

2024 ALPHA PROGRAM 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

We are almost halfway through our Parish’s 

Alpha Program and we have a diverse and 

wonderful group of people on this journey with us. As we 

approach our Holy Spirit Weekend Retreat we ask you to 

keep them in your prayers: 
 

Annette, Carmel, Denise, Elmer, Franssisca,  

Jane, Kevin, Leticia, Linda, Marcellin, Marian,  

Mark, Nina, Noel, Pam and Ray. 
 

We also ask you to pray for the amazing team of         

volunteers who are so generously giving of their time and 

efforts in helping with the setup and catering each week. 

FUNERAL NOTICE:  
Damian Francis Gambley 

 

Family, friends, the OLOF & OLOL communities and   
everyone who new Damian are invited to celebrate   
Damian’s life at: 
 

 Our Lady of Fatima Catholic Church, Acacia Ridge 
10:30am, Wednesday 12th June. 

 

In honour of Damian’s wish, everyone is invited to wear a 
Hawaiian shirt. 

https://carbonpositiveaustralia.org.au/calculate/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tow2tR_ezL8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tow2tR_ezL8
https://shorturl.at/iCJUU
https://shorturl.at/CPMLQ


 
We are taking a group 

and would like expressions 
of interest by the 20th of June.  

 

Please contact the office for        
registration of interest and for 

more information.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
PARISH STAFF 
& CONTACTS 

 

Pastoral Ministry Coordinator  
Noel Arceo 

pa.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
 

Local Safeguarding Representative 
Fiona Eastgate 

lsr.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 
  
 

Secretary 
Megan Carroll 

 sec.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
 

Accounts 
Tam Nguyen  

accounts.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
 

Caring Ministry 
care.concern.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 

 
 

Unite Youth/Young Adults Coordinators 
Abbey O’Toole & Gabby Alamo 

youth.sunnybank@bne.catholic.net.au 
0493 100 177 

 
 

Parish Music Coordinator: 
Barbara Elliott 

elliottba@bne.catholic.net.au 
 
 

Housekeeper:   
Louise Weston 

 
 

Paloma Reception Centre                                       
3345 3766 

 
 

OLOL School, Sunnybank  
Principal - Phil Manitta 

  3345 0700 
 
 

OLOL OSHC 
Co-ordinator - Sheleen Lata 

sunnybankoshc@bne.centacare.net.au 
3344 3064 

 
  

   St Thomas More College,  
Sunnybank 

Principal - Les Conroy 
3323 4600 

 
 

St Vincent de Paul 
1800 Vinnies 
1800 846 644 

 
 

Centacare 
Service Leader -  

Darryl McCormack 
3853 7400 


